Olde English Dart League Board Meeting
Kook Burger & Bar
Monday 10/21/24 @ 7 PM

Meeting opening & roll call

Present: Bill Moriarty (treasurer), Paul Kuhn (president), Casey Hare, Greg Stoffa (Chairman), Paul Lichorobiec (DartConnect administrator), John Bouillon (League Director), Chris Richman (Secretary), Jim Miller, Jeff Baxter (emeritus)

Excused Absences: Alan Cahill (Vice President) and Mike Aird (WWE fan)

Call to order at 7:07 PM  

September minutes approved at 7:07  

Officers’ and Committee reports

President + Scheduling/Seeding 

Bye Week Scheduling The Board reviewed our strategy of building in extra bye weeks to account for a Philadelphia Phillies World Series run. We agreed it was right to build in the extra dates and helpful to have October 8th off when the Phillies were playing the Mets, but disappointing after they were eliminated. We agreed to encourage teams to use the date of October 29th to schedule any make-ups and to promote a Luck of the Draw event at O’Neals that Spoonie kindly sent to our attention. 

Fischer Cup Rosters Paul Kuhn led a discussion about the Fischer Cup on Saturday, December 7th, when the OEDL will look to defend its first-ever championship won in 2023. He talked through the process of deciding on the roster. Paul formed a small committee of previous participants and Ed Vollmer and Adam Gingery performed a deep dive into DartConnect to help inform decisions of the roster. Paul explained that a few people were invited onto the team who did not respond in a timely manner and were then left off, that others were considered for alternate spots but were left off to save those spots more for up-and-coming players to gain experience for future tournaments, and that team chemistry was the ultimate decider on the final roster. He shared that first-time players Mitch Saadi, Brian Knowles, and Anthony Greco responded very favorably to being selected. Ron Marks, who has captained in the past, is unavailable on the date of the championship so Paul is set to take on captain duties, with assistance from a wide range of co-captains. The team was looking into jerseys for the event.  

Chairman + Hall of Fame

Not much new to report. The chairman asked for an update on Hall of Fame nominations and for the Facebook page to put out another call for nominations. The Board is still trying to track down information about Edward G. Hughes, who records show was the founder of the OEDL, but so far have not had luck. Chris Richman said he would approach a VFW in University City that may be where the league originated to see if they had any information.

Treasurer + Budget Committee

BillMo directed the Board to read the Treasurer’s Report for complete information. He went over which dues were still missing, either from a sponsor or player dues, and we agreed to send a forceful reminder with the threat of point-deduction penalties to any teams that still owed money. He also shared that we cannot close out the books on the prior year’s financials until all of the apparel invoices have been turned in by Jimmy Coughlin and paid, which is impacting our ability to finalize the budget and makes our funds look more flush than they actually are. When asked about forming a budget committee, BillMo said he’s compiled a spreadsheet that includes the details for 23/24 and is ready to call people to have a discussion about contributing. 

DartConnect Administrator

Paul L. went over how things are progressing with the league-wide adoption of DartConnect. 

Issues: The issues so far were ones that we expected, mostly with teams new to using DartConnect having some struggles figuring everything out. Another concern is teams not remembering to save matches when they conclude or making scoring errors, both of which Paul is able to fix manually after the fact. 

Reporting: Paul walked the Board through his method of verifying the previous night’s results, including ensuring that nobody plays too many games or the same format twice: on Wednesdays after all of the matches come through, Paul exports game data to make sure no one violated any of the established rules. He’s able to see when teams play a leg shorthanded and follows up with captains whenever he has questions. For the spring season, Paul plans to group the types of games into segments so players can more easily know if they are going to play too many games. 

Player Points and Leaderboard 

Chris Richman handsomely shared he’d heard from some shooters, mostly those in divisions who had not previously used DartConnect, that they were missing the ability to easily track player performance using the old system of player points displayed on the YourLeagueStats page. The Board discussed how the stats do still exist within DartConnect, and that it will take players some time to understand how to evaluate performances using this new and powerful tool. The agreement is that DartConnect is the way of the future, it’s being used by major tournaments, and eventually players will get the hang of the new way of tracking averages and numbers because that’s where darts is heading. 


League Director + Events

Updating Cancelation Policy: League director Pickles brought up an idea to adjust the match cancelation policy to clamp down on bars canceling the day of a match. We discussed whether there should be a system of assigning penalty points based on how much notice a team provides when asking to postpone a match, and cited two different examples: one involving a team that had to postpone due to an issue with the sponsor bar, and another where a team said they had to postpone the day of a match so a majority of players had to attend a funeral. In the first example, he said there’s leniency because it’s out of the team’s control, but in the second example, he argued the team should have been aware of the funeral well ahead of time, and trying to postpone the day of wasn’t fair to their opponents. We agreed to discuss with VP Alan for potential future consideration in a Rules and Regulations meeting before a future fall season. 

Calling games/shooter order issue: Another issue brought forward by the Good Reverend Pickles was in regard to teams skirting an existing rule to change the order of their shooters after bulls are thrown. Previously, teams were asked to submit the numbers of shooters in a given game, and once written down, that was the order of the shooters following the cork to determine which team shot first. With the switch to DartConnect, however, at least one team skirted the rules by changing the order of their throwers following shooting for bulls, which the opposing captain protested first in person and then in a written protest. When asked about it, the team captain who changed the order said there was technically no breach in the rules, since the rules refer to a scoresheet which is no longer in use. The Board conceded this issue had not dawned on us, dude, and thus no provisions were written in to stop it. 

The Board held a vote to decide whether the offending team should be penalized, and we voted 9-0 that no penalty should be assessed, but that we should discuss it again at the next Rules and Regs committee. 

Eliminating 1001 game: The next issue brought forward by a shooter was an official request to drop 1001 from the lower division formats, citing an official complaint that it “takes forever.” We discussed how we used to permit teams to play 801 instead if both captains agreed, but that using DartConnect makes this impossible. It’s been a frequent complaint and we will add it to the rules and regs discussion for next year. 

Scoring Cricket Marks Using DartConnect: The board discussed the method of entering marks when scoring cricket legs during league matches. We learned that the manner of entry is different for higher and lower divisions, with the more skilled divisions being able to enter only three total entries per round (i.e. if a player hits 7 20 marks they can enter T20, D20, and a single 20) whereas the lower divisions may press a single point value as many times as needed (i.e. if they scored seven marks they can press the 20 button 7 times). Ultimately, the different methods of input impact very granular stats like percentage of doubles and triples hit, and we agreed things are fine to leave as is for now 

Reducing smoke breaks: A complaint was brought up by a shooter in Division 11 about the time taken by an opposing team for smoke breaks in between games. He was seeking help in reducing the time so that matches don’t extend too late, and cited examples where his teammates had to leave because of how long the match was taking. We discussed how DartConnect allows us to actually track the time between games and verify that this is a legitimate concern. We agreed to put out a message using our Facebook page and a league-wide email reminding captains of the protocols for having their teams ready to shoot and starting matches within three minutes of the previous game’s conclusion. 


Vice-president + Rules and Reg

VP Cahill was not able to attend. The Board collected a few items to bring to his attention for future rules and regs consideration


Equipment

Nothing presented for the good of the group. 


Awards Director + Website Committee

Awards Director Casey said she’s at work on an RFP for a local supplier for apparel and awards. She also is working on a package to create a standalone OEDL website, and plans to speak with Jon Venner about a webpage. She also noted a $300 charge from Google that she was unsure about, but would look into getting a refund. 


Old Business

We revisited the idea of sending shooter Tim McCafferty a written warning to catalog a few instances of questionable behavior and the question of whether to prohibit him from being captain for an upcoming season. We agreed it was important to do so to create a written record of an official warning in case similar incidents occur in the future. 


New Business

We received an official request to consider shooter Thomas Rose not in good standing with the league. Rose has not shown up since week 1 and did not reimburse his captain for covering his league fee. We voted 8-0 to move him into being considered not in good standing and agreed to send a notice to him alerted him of this decision. 

OEDL Players Championship

We discussed a need to alternate venues for Players Championship qualifiers so they are not all held at O’Neals. We listed Saturnalian and Columbia Social Club as possible alternatives, and Paul L. said he’d look into both options. 


Next meeting location and date 

The Board chose 11/18 as the next meeting date and targeted McCusker’s at 17th and Shunk as a possible venue. 


Adjournment 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:17 PM after a vote of 8-0.
